
May 1, 2025 

Present: Mike Kratzke, David Helgerson, Mark Haarstick, Hans Hanson and Stephanie Blomberg 

Visitors: Bryan Soland, Don Schroeder, Boone Caughey, Drew Sandberg, David and Dodge 
Blomberg.  

Dora township board met for the monthly meeting at the CDH/Vergas fire hall meeting 
room in Vergas, MN. 

Meeting was called to order by Mike Kratzke at 7:00pm 

Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

The minutes for the April meeting were read. David moved to accept the minutes, Mark 
seconded the motion, motion passed. 

Boone Caughy gave a website proposal. David asked for copy of agreement to be mailed 
to clerk. 

David moved to renew liquor license for Blackboard. Mark seconded the motion, motion 
passed. 

Mark moved to renew liquor license for East Silent Lake Resort. David seconded the 
motion, motion passed. 

Road Tour was set for May 20th at 8:30am. It will start at Mike’s. David made the motion, 
Mark seconded, motion passed. 

Road closed signs were removed by Bryan Soland. Bryan said roads are coming along 
slowly. 

Treasurer’s Report was given and placed on file until audit. 

David gave a report on CDH-Vergas Fire. Next meeting on May 19th the board will be 
reorganized. It will be Dora’s turn to be chair, which will be David. Nothing to report on 
Dent Fire. 

David gave a report on Perham EMS. The discussion meeting (no voting) on April 29th 
was well attended. Otto, Dead Lake and Star Lake Townships are planning to remove 
themselves financially at the end of the year. A straw pole was taken regarding the 
special taxing district. 3 precincts voted no (including Dora), shutting it down. Changes 
require a unanimous vote and then by-laws changed. 



Discussion on 33142 Mac Circle, Dent. Mike, David and Stephanie will meet the concrete 
contractor at the residence tomorrow, May 2nd at 9am to discuss possible changes to the 
driveway. Ted, the concrete contractor, is available at 218-205-3147. 

Discussion on DNR state grant due on November 1st. A proposal will be submitted for 
putting asphalt on Mac Circle. 

Scheduling is in the process for Driveway Services on 440th St and 293rd Ave. 

Monthly meeting for June was changed to June 10th at 7pm.  

Lynn Thompson has called several supervisors about a downed street sign. The county 
has been notified. CND Staffing will take care of a downed Yield sign on Shallow Shores. 

Meeting is recessed until May 2nd at 9am at 33142 Mac Circle, Dent. 

 

Mike Kratzke, David Helgerson and Stephanie Blomberg met with Ted and Jim from Ted’s 
Concrete at 33142 Mac Circle, Dent, the residence of Jim and Cathy Alm. There was 
discussion on the work Ted’s would like to do in the driveway to help the flow of water. 
Permission was given with one condition, Ted’s Concrete will make adjustments if 
needed (ie. if the township road gets asphalt). Mike made motion to give permission, 
David seconded, motion was passed. 

Mike moved to adjourn meeting, David seconded the motion, meeting adjourned at 9:10 
am.  

 

Stephanie Blomberg, Clerk   Michael Kratzke, Chairman 

 

 ______________________   _________________________ 


